MYCCA Meeting February 10, 2010

Longfellow School, Brunswick

Board Members in Attendance: Beth Cyr, President; Jo-Ellen Larkin, Secretary; Melissa Merritt, Maine Cheer Classic Coordinator. **Head Official**: Sue Hartnett

Board Members Absent: Chris Lawrence, Vice President; Alana Thomes, Registration, Nikki Pratt, Treasurer.

Organizations in Attendance: Brunswick, Saco, Scarborough

Topic: Maine Cheer Classic

T Shirts: Melissa is going to be doing the ordering of the T Shirts, which are going to be white, long sleeve (ended up being short sleeve). Melissa has the design done and has been approved by the board members in attendance.

Price for T shirts will be \$12.00. Quantity unknown at this time. We will be having the wooden flowers again, 1 for \$2.00 or 3 for \$5.00 50/50-3 for \$1.00 or 20 for \$5.00

Mid Coast photo will be coming back this year to take photos Old Orchard Beach Airbrush, Paul Carney will also be coming

Discussed and decided that we will not be having the Dippy Dot vendor or the Video Guy this year.

Melissa let us know that she will not be doing ribbons this year, but will be having participation medals for all teams. Participation trophies will be given for all teams.

Melissa will make the signs that are needed for the vendors and locations of cheerleaders.

Per Beth and Melissa: We will not be accepting ANY late registrations, (which are considered 7 days prior to comp). Melissa will not take more than 24 teams in each session, due to having to pay additional fees to the judges if this happens.

Deb Vale had e mailed Beth Cyr that the Oxford Comp is now on 2/27/10, Saturday instead of 2/28/10. Need to be sure that website is corrected.

River Valley comp has been confirmed to be on 3/21/10 and not 3/20/10. Website is reading ok.

Melissa asked about MYCCA Coaches gifts. Melissa and the board members present agreed on tote bags.

Melissa volunteered to make a spread sheet of the exemptions that have been received to MYCCA from all the teams.

Sue Hartnett's comments/requests were:

- that we have a "runner" from the safety judge in the warm up room to Sue in the main gym of any possible concerns.
- If mats come apart a red flag will be raised. The mats will be fixed and the team will be able to start from the beginning.
- If a shoe comes off during the routine a red flag will be raised. The team will start from the point where the shoe came off. Same thing is someone gets sick on the mat.
- Sue will be standing during the comp this year, makes it easier for her to be able to view the whole area.
- A comment was made to Sue to have the judges' smile more. It will make the girls on the floor feel more relaxed. She will talk to the judges to have this done.

We will be using stamps of some sort for entrance. Melissa is also looking into using wrist bands.

The next meeting is scheduled for 3/10/10 in Poland, for Maine Cheer Classic if need be. Beth will send an e mail to verify if needed and let everyone know if it will be held or not.

If this March meeting is not held, the next meeting will be April 14, 2001 in Biddeford. More information to come closer to the meeting time.

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM

Submitted by, Jo-Ellen Larkin MYCCA Secretary